	PATIENT MEETING

	Minutes
	28th January 2015
	12.30pm
	lONGROYDE sURGERY

	

	Attendees
	Dr A C Brook - GP

Dr J P Grant  - GP 
Dr J Preston - GP

Joanne Kellett - Practice Manager

Elaine Aderaye - Receptionist

Patient representatives - SM, JR, PR
Voluntary Action Calderdale – Sarah Longfield and Moya Kirkman
Apologies received from CG, SR and JA


J Kellett welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Sarah Longfield and Moya Kirkman from Voluntary Action Calderdale (VAC) who are offering support to Patient Reference Groups (PRGs) within Calderdale practices.
In August 2014 Sarah and Moya met with Joanne to put together a suggested action plan to support the PRG.  The action plan was discussed with the group (copy attached for your information).

Terms of reference were discussed and agreed that they were sufficient.  Copy attached.
Ideas on how to involve younger people?  Questionnaires were suggested. Perhaps target those who showed an interest in a medical career? Dr Brook mentioned that there was a low prestige for students showing an interest in general practice. All 6th form colleges in Calderdale have been made aware of practice PRGs and invitations to join sent out but there has shown to be minimal uptake with only 1 practice in Calderdale enrolling a new group member.
It was agreed the practice would advertise the group more on the website.

Virtual Group – This is something the group agreed could be explored to increase Email distribution. It was thought that a lot of people are at work and college during the day, so would have a problem attending the PRG meetings, however perhaps if the agendas were sent via email, it might lead to more people attending or sending their views in advance of the meeting.

Social media - A discussion on using social media took place but it was not felt that the practice wanted to go down this road at present as usage would require regular moderating. Mrs R suggested a discussion board be added to the website; however Dr Brook believed this may lead to extra work.

PRG application leaflet – Sarah suggested adding the actions achieved by the group to the application leaflet.  Dr Grant suggested putting a PRG form with new registration forms.
Application leaflet to include actions achieved and to be included in the registration welcome pack.
Another suggestion was to attach an application leaflet to repeat prescriptions but Dr Brook pointed out that many are now sent electronically to the pharmacy rather than paper copies.

Possibility of identifying local groups to visit? I.e. nurseries, schools, - This is an area that could be explored but it may be that not everyone in the particular group would be a patient of Longroyde.

Mr R suggested a dedicated noticeboard to display the agenda, minutes of the meetings etc, so patients could read them while sat in waiting room. It is PRG awareness week from 5th June. It was also suggested, that perhaps we could also place them on the chairs in the waiting room.
Notice board space to be allocated to display PRG items.

Mr R commented that perhaps one reason why people didn’t want to attend the meetings was because they fear they might be asked to do something?

Copies of the Good Practice guide put together by VAC were distributed to members of the group in attendance. It was suggested that a copy could also be placed in the patient folder in reception.

Copy of Good Practice Guide to be added to the patient folder in waiting room.
Sarah and Moya thanked the group for their input and left the meeting.

J Kellett reviewed the 2013/14 action plan.

The GP Survey results are available via www.gp-patient.co.uk and practice results can be compared with neighbouring practices. The group were advised that the surgery list size is always increasing which puts more demand on appointment access. Mrs R asked “how big can the surgery go?” Dr Grant commented that lack of space to expand could be an issue as we have limited free consulting room space. The practice has many patients who have been allowed to stay registered who live outside the practice boundary.  Whilst they will be allowed to remain registered here, any patients who move out of our area in the future will have to register with a more local practice.

Mrs R asked what would happen if we refused new registrations. The practice has agreed not to “close its list” as this has implications on services we can offer and we would not want to affect patient care.
Over the coming months, the practice will continue to monitor access and look into the option of reducing the practice boundary.
To improve communication to patients and set-up email distribution list to send information to patients.
This action is still ongoing

Carry out patient survey around September. This action wasn’t completed this year because the practice experienced severe disruptions with staff shortages in September/October and were also aware that the Friends and Family test was to be introduced in December. The group discussed the frequency of surveys as it was agreed that people sometimes feel “over-surveyed”!  The group agreed that a bi-annual survey may have more meaning.  It was agreed that the practice would carry out a survey in October/November 2015 to coincide with flu clinics and this may also capture the views of patients who do not attend very often. The survey results would then be compared to the results from the last survey 2 years ago.  Dr Grant stated that all GPs have to issue a survey to their patients every 5 years for their GP revalidation and it was suggested to tie this in with the practice survey.
Carry out practice survey in October/November 2015

Dr Brook asked for views on the fish tank in the waiting room.  Everyone agreed that it was relaxing to look at whilst waiting for appointments and children are particularly interested in it.

Dr Brook to tidy out the tank and add more fish as it has been neglected recently
Improvements in the last 12 months

New telephone system – The practice installed a new telephone system last year. A discussion took place on the automated queue message when the lines are busy and it was agreed that the current message was sufficient.

Innovation bid - Dr Grant informed the group of an innovation scheme where practices were invited to put in bids to improve patient care. The practice was successful in their bid for a 24Hr ECG Cardio Memo machine which will be purchased in the next couple of months.  The idea is that the device would be given to patients to use at home for a short period of time and could prevent the need for referral to secondary care.
Care Quality Commission (CQC). The CQC are due to inspect some Calderdale practices between April and June this year although the selected practices will only be given 2 weeks’ notice prior to the visit.  The CQC team speak to patients in the waiting room but also like to speak with members of the PRG.  Mr R, Mrs R and Mrs M all agreed they would be happy to speak to them.

Mr R has been attending the Calderdale Health Forum meetings on behalf of the practice for the last 12 months. He said it has helped him to “get a handle” on what other PRG reps are getting from their practices. He attended two stakeholder meetings and found them very interesting. He said that quite often Calderdale Clinical Commissioning Group is misrepresented in the press. The Health Forum meetings are every two months and are currently held at The Shay, Halifax, 5.30pm – 7.30pm.

The Practice Manager will continue to send out details of the Health forum meetings to all group members as the invitation is open to everyone.
The group were asked how often the practice should hold the PRG meetings and it was agreed on twice yearly.  The next PRG meeting will be held in early July 2015.

